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District Representatives Message 
To not be part of the solution is to be 
part of the problem. In this, the greatest 
fraternity this side of Heaven, we cannot 
initiate change from the outside, it can 
only happen from within. We are at a 
crossroads. If you are in opposition to 
the current state of our great Fraternity, 
then there must be call to action.  You 
must take the charge to be an agent of 
change. No matter what side of the is-
sues you may support, to participate in 
the business of Omega you must be fi-
nancial.  And participate YOU must!  
You must participate in your respective 
chapters, district conferences and con-
claves.   Come to the meetings prepared 
to vote, and be prepared to stay an extra 
day and vote again in the event of a run-
off. If you cannot perform these Omega 
duties, then your angst at the state of 
your fraternity is unfounded due to your 
lack of participation.  

 

As we embark upon the 60th Second Dis-
trict Conference, there are many chal-
lenges we must face.   This is the onset 
of the campaign season, and at this con-
ference, we will elect a new District Ex-
ecutive committee. The candidates will 
announce their candidacy during the 
forthcoming months and the interna-
tional political pundits would like the 

Brothers, no doubt you are as frus-
trated as I am with the series of 
communications and activities 
which has cluttered our emails of 
late.  But, we must not challenge 
the messengers but, instead vali-
date and verify the information, 
and hold our officers—including 
this District Representative—
accountable for their actions.  I am 
proud, as I know you are, to live in 
a country where Senator Obama 
can proudly display his capabilities 
to lead this great county, and where 
we enjoy the right of free speech.  
When that right is challenged, it is 
time to take a stand to protect what 
is duly ours.   
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entire Omegadom to believe the Mighty 
Second District is fractured and not the 
formidable power of its glorious past. 
This is not farther from the truth. The fact 
of the matter is the Second District is 
strong and unified. In the past, we have 
allowed political operatives outside of our 
District create issues within us.   Brothers, 
we must never allow this to happen again. 

 

Each of us loves Dear Omega!  And, we 
are bound and obligated to resolve these 
issues and hold her high for the Founders!  
Remember the august men upon whose 
shoulders we stand, and the youth who 
follow our path.   Just what would our 
dear Brother Edward Taylor say?     

 

Please plan to attend your 60th Second 
District Conference in Atlantic City!   
This promises to be a grand event and I 
am counting on you to make history, and 
make this the largest Second District Con-
ference ever! 

 

Yours In Omega, 

 

Marv    
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 Bro. Tarik Moore Debuts Novel “The End Justifies The Means” 

First-time novelist Tarik Moore learned 
there's more to writing a page-turning 
quality urban lit book than just a good 
story. In fact Moore is the first to admit 
that his first regurgitation of his debut 
book, "The End Justifies the Means" was 
terribly written. It took him several re-
writes, the assistance of a professional 
editor, and taking a serious look at well-
written books of all genres before he came 
up with a book that is now compelling.In 
this fourth part of a five series article about 
inner city literature Moore continues the 
conversation started in the previous arti-
cles.  Moore's plot revolves around family 
drama.  

"This is a very personal story," said 
Moore, who first talked to The Leader 
when he did a book signing during the St. 
Raymond of Penafort Church in Mount 
Airy's holiday bazaar. "It is not autobio-
graphical because it is not about my fam-
ily. The story does come out of the per-
sonal experiences of me and family mem-
bers, but I created new characters and em-
bellished them with my creativity. If I told 
my life story it would probably be more 
boring. I used aspects of myself and my 
family and developed them so that every-
one can see their own family in the story." 

Moore's book begins with the story of 
young Jalen, whose parents are in direct 
conflict. His mother is suffering emotional 
and physical abuse at the hands of his fa-
ther. This part of the story captures the 
child's estimation of his parent's interac-
tions. 

The author readily admitted that he did not 
capture the essence of a child's perspective 
when he initially penned the opening chap-
ter. He said he was fortunate enough to 
have an editor who rather than outright 
rejecting his book offered to help him re-
shape integral elements of it. 

"I was lucky my editor understood the 
overall message of my book," said Moore. 

"Now when I reread what I originally wrote I 
see that it has come a long way. I had to change 
everything from the very beginning. I had to 
learn how plots are developed. There's really a 
formula for developing a (plot) and I was not 
aware of that before. I actually learned a lot 
about writing and editing during the rewrites of 
this book. I'm glad because I didn't want this to 
be one of those poorly written urban novels." 

Yet Moore said that what sets his book apart 
from many of the urban literature one may see 
on bookstore shelves is that he has a message. 
First, he was careful not to fall into the stereo-
typical images of African American males. He 
is quick to point out that the adult Jalen and his 
cousin Kevin are men who are committed to 
their families. They do have struggles and even 
"come across drugs and the street life in their 
evolution." He, however, insists that the crux of 
the book "is not the drug kingpin with the bang 
bang." 

"The message I hope readers walk away with is 
that family is so important," said Moore. "This 
is especially important in the African American 
community where family relationships are 
breaking down. Jalen and Kevin have to learn 
unselfish and unconditional family love. They 
have to come to realize that a family can make 
or break you." 

Moore himself took an avid interest in writing 
while a high school student in Camden, New 
Jersey. The Philadelphia native was reared by a 
single mother who encouraged him to excel 
academically and take an interest in things out-
side the illegal lifestyles that surrounded him in 
his neighborhood. He continued to write stories 
while a student at Morgan State University in 
Baltimore, Maryland where he earned a Bache-
lor of Science degree. While in college he 
joined the Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. 
and still remains an active member. 

After graduation he began his professional life 
working as an Information Technology Consult-
ant and a real estate investor. His work life 
provided him with the opportunity to travel to 
England, Sweden, France, Spain, Mexico, and 
Brazil in addition to many major cities across 
the United States. Moore currently resides in 
Woodlyne, New Jersey. When he is not spend-
ing time with his son, Jason, one can find him 
promoting his book in venues throughout 
Northwest Philadelphia and other parts of the 
Delaware Valley region. 

"I would say that I had to develop my creative 
imagination," said Moore. "I was an only child, 

so I had to learn to occupy myself. One 
of the ways that I did preoccupy myself 
was writing stories. So in a way writing 
based on my life and my imagination is 
kind of a selfish act since it's something 
I've always liked to do." 

Moore feels that effective writing, in-
cluding urban literature, should show all 
sides of its characters. He said that he 
chose the title "The End Justifies the 
Means" because his characters some-
times have a misguided sense of family 
loyalty. 

Consequently, he challenges the reader 
to reflect on the rhetorical question: 
Does the end justify the means? 

"No one ever completely stays on the 
straight and narrow path," said Moore. 
"Even the most moral person may do 
something that is not right. People do 
have different morals. In the grand 
scheme of things sometimes we may 
steal if our family is starving or if some-
one is after a family member and asks 
do we know where they are, we may lie. 
It becomes a value judgment as to 
whether we will tell where they are and 
get them hurt or lie to protect them. 
Ultimately we have to determine does 
the end justify the means." 

Moore is currently working on his next 
book, "Sweetest Joy." He is venturing 
beyond the world of urban literature and 
tapping into his professional life for 
characters and plots. This book is about 
a middle class man in a multicultural 
setting who is so vengeful that he's not 
well-liked. 

"This is a darker story in that the charac-
ter does not arouse our sympathies the 
way Jalen and Kevin do," admitted 
Moore. "I wanted to write something 
different." 

Look for Moore to even dabble into still 
another genre when he completes his 
third book entitled, "Cyber Sex." For 
information on Moore's publications log 
on to www.thmoorenovels.com. 

W r i t t e n  B y  A r l e ne  E dm o n d s -             
Correspondent to the Wolleader,com 
News 

Bro. Tarik More is the Basileus of Chi 
Upsilon Chapter 
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Bro. Mike Lyles Battles to Become 1st Black Mayor of Bowie, MD. 
Bowie, MD – In 2007, it is difficult to imag-
ine Black people are still striving to become 
the first of their race to accomplish anything 
in America.  However, in one of the most 
important economic regions of the United 
States and one of the most overlooked centers 
of prosperity, Brother D. Michael Lyles con-
tinues the struggle. 

Lyles has served the City of Bowie, Mary-
land in varying capacities for the past 14 
years.  He worked tirelessly as a PTA Chair-
man, Homeowners Association President and 
community activist.  He served as a Bowie 
City Councilman from 2004 – 2007.  So it 
came as no surprise when Brother Lyles de-
cided to run for Mayor of the City of Bowie.  
Candidate Lyles built his campaign platform 
on his proven ability to organize people, 
articulate the issues and galvanize the citi-
zenry in order to address the growth and 
changes happening in Bowie and Prince 
George’s County.   

The City and the County 

With a population of approximately 60,000 
and land mass of approximately 18 square 
miles, Bowie is the third largest city in the 
State of Maryland as well as the largest city 
in Prince George’s County.  Demographi-
cally, Bowie is a predominantly White city in 
a county that is predominantly Black.   

Prince George’s County has more than 
850,000 residents and a Black County Execu-
tive—Brother Jack B. Johnson, who is cur-
rently serving his second term.  He is also 
one of only two Blacks serving as a County 
Executive in the United States.  According to 
a 2005 University of Georgia study and other 
reputable sources, Prince George's County is 
America’s most affluent Black county.  Ironi-
cally, Prince George’s County is approxi-
mately 65% Black and the City of Bowie is 
approximately 65% White.      

The Race 

The Brothers of Omega Psi Phi, Fraternity, 
Inc., Friends of Mike Lyles, and other 
community organizations joined forces in 
an attempt to propel Brother Lyles from 
City Councilman to Mayor of Bowie.  
Political pundits agree that this was the 
hardest fought battle in Maryland's politi-
cal history.  Mike was able to challenge the 
‘Old Boy’ network that has been en-
trenched since the birth of Bowie some 
120 years ago.  Comcast News Channel 8 
lamented that “for the first time, the in-
cumbent, G. Fred Robinson is facing stiff 
competition and that competition is com-
ing from City Councilman Mike Lyles.”  
Unfortunately, Brother Lyles was unable 
to overcome voter apathy in the Black 
community and misinformation spread by 
the competition.  Though unsuccessful in 
unseating the incumbent Mayor of eight 
years, there is a strong belief that Mike 
Lyles is the right person to energize people 
and serve as a catalyst for change in Prince 
George’s County;  including Bowie!   

The belief in Mike is based on his past per-
formance and dogged determination to im-
prove the lives of others.  

Rather than concentrate solely on his elec-
tion, Lyles endorsed, supported and cam-
paigned for a slate that included he and five 
other City Council candidates.  In the end, 
Team Lyles was able to get four of the six 
candidates elected.  For the first time in the 
history of Bowie City Government, two 
Black men (Todd Turner and Ike Trouth) 
and two White women (Diane Polangin and 
Geraldine Valentino-Smith) will serve on 
the City Council simultaneously.  With a 
total of seven council seats, the current con-
figuration represents the most diverse City 
Council in the history or Bowie City Gov-
ernment.    

Team Lyles fought a good fight and really 
got the attention of folks in Bowie and 
Prince George’s County.  Bowie politics 
will never be the same!  For more informa-
tion on Mike Lyles and the City of Bowie 
elections, visit www.votelyles.com 

Far right- Bro. D.  Michael Lyles pictured with other members of the Bowie, MD City Council 

Alpha Upsilon Achievement Week Program 
The Men of Alpha Upsilon Chapter 
"Brooklyn Omega" of Omega Psi Phi Frater-
nity, Inc would like to congratulate the fol-
lowing: 
Omega Man of the Year  - Brother Michael 
B. Tucker  
Citizen of the Year - The Honorable New 
York State Senator Velmanette Montgomery 
Edward H. Taylor Lifetime Achievement 
Award - Bro Ladda B. Cook (Rho Chapter - 
1955) 

Sponsorship Award - Donyshia Benjamin  
Superior Service Award - Brother Thabiti 
Bruce Boone 
Other awardees were as follows.... 
Basileus Award - Bro Ashur Longdon & 
Tony Rookard 
Certificate of Appreciation - 1st Vice 
Grand Basileus Bro Carl A. Blunt 
Committee Chairman of the Year - Bro 
Anthony Smalls & Kyle Plant (Kwanzaa 
Classic) 

Neophyte of the Year - Christopher Loper 
Scholarship Recipient - Kristin Joyner 
(Freshman SUNY Buffalo) 
We would like to give a special acknowl-
edgement and thanks to: 
Bro 1st Vice Grand Basileus Carl A. Blunt 
for a very informative and inspirational 
address.  
Brooklyn Borough President Marty 
Markowitz for making a special and unex-
pected appearance to provide congratula-
tory wishes to our Chapter and honorees. 
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Pi Omega host its Annual Achievement Week /Founders Day Observance 
November 17, 2007, Pi Omega Chapter 
hosted its Annual Achievement Week and 
Founder’s Day Observance at the Visions 
Banquet and Catering Hall. The guest 
speaker for the event was Bro. James S. 
Avery, former 28th Grand Basileus and 9th 
Second District Representative of the Omega 
Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc.  

The chaplain Bro. Aaron Von Moore set the 
stage by opening the program with a reading 
from Proverbs 4 which spoke about wisdom 
and the steps of the righteous.  

The Hon. Bro. George K. McKinney intro-
duced the head table which consisted of: Bro. 
James Avery, Bro. Marvin Dillard, current 
Second District Representative, Bro. Danard 
Smith, Basileus of Pi Omega Chapter, and 
Bro. Moore. Other fraternity officers in atten-
dance were: Bro. Walter Amprey, former 
Grand Keeper of Records and Seal, Bro. 
James Jordan, Second District First Vice 
District Representative, Bro. Kenneth Rod-
gers, Second District Keeper of Records and 
Seal. Bro. Danard Smith presented greetings 
on behalf of Pi Omega Chapter.  

Bro. Sydney Gardner presented the tribute to 
the Founders. Founder Stand-ins for this year 
were: Bro. Aaron Smalls (Bro. Edgar A. 
Love), Bro. John Nash, Sr. (Bro. Oscar Coo-
per), Bro. Roosevelt Hobbs (Bro. Frank Cole-
man), and Bro. D’Juan Neal (Bro. Ernest 
Just). Bro. Dr. Washington Green, Jr., JD 
provided those in attendance with the mean-
ing of brotherhood. Bro. Green reminded the 
brothers that we have a precious legacy that 
must be protected. We should do all we can 
to make our Founders proud of us.  

Bro. Michael Miller provided the Spiritual 
Uplift and spoke on the Fraternity’s Cardinal 

Principles. Manhood – to be accessible, re-
sponsible men; Scholarship – to be accom-
plished, learnered men; Perseverence – to be 
assured men; Uplift – to be available men. 
Bro. Miller encouraged the brothers to be 
mentors to the “boys in the hood”. 

Bro. James Avery spoke on the fraternity’s 
theme of “Three Looks, One Focus: Family, 
Fraternity, Friendship”. Bro. Avery reminded 
the brothers that we have esteemed leaders 
from Pi Omega at the District and National 
levels, and in various business endeavors. We 
have to continue to focus to make family, 
fraternity, and friendship our foundation. The 
Founders told him of their dreams to have 
men anchor their lives around the Cardinal 
Principles. They wanted good leaders and 
hand picked the best they could. We should 
do no less if we are to remain relevant in 
today’s society. Society has raised the bar to 
what is acceptable, and we must rise to the 
occasion. Omega needs only the best of men, 
men of good will and character who can 
stand up to their responsibility. Bro. Avery 
encouraged the brothers to be the exception 
rather than the rule. Strive to be the ultimate. 
Believe that we can be great.  

Prior to the awards ceremony Bro. John Scott 
presented Ms. Courtney Studivant to the 
audience. Ms. Courtney is the 2007 recipient 
of the Pi Omega Scholarship. Ms. Studivant 
is a freshman nursing student at the Coppin 
State University. 

Awards presented at this year’s program 
included: 

Howard L. Cornish Humanitarian Award: 
June Streckfus, Executive Director, Maryland 
Business Roundtable for Education; The 
Saint Frances Academy Community Center; 

Maryland Motor Vehicle Administra-
tion 

National Superior Service Award:        
Bro Demaune Millard 

Founder’s Award: Bro. Garland 
Brown 

Outstanding Citizen of the Year 
Award: Stephanie Rawlings-Blake, 
Baltimore City Council President 

Colonel Charles Young Military 
Leadership Award: Bro. LTC David 
Patterson 

Omega Man of  the  Year:                       
Bro. Ronald Thompson 

Special Presentation: Pi Omega gave 
special recognition to those brothers 
who have served as Basileus for the 
chapter. Pi Omega was charted 86 
years ago. The chapter has been able to 
identify former Basilei from 1946 to 
the present. Sixteen of those brothers 
are still alive, the oldest being Bro. Dr. 
Benjamin C. Whitten who was Basil-
eus from 1956 – 1958. Last year Pi 
Omega Chapter recognized the five 
brothers from the chapter who rose to 
the rank of Second District Representa-
tive. Of those five, four were former 
basilei. Pi Omega indeed has a rich 
legacy and tradition. 

Bro. Charles Cephas led the brothers in 
the traditional Omega Toast, followed 
by Bro. Green leading the brothers in a 
singing the fraternity hymn.  In follow-
ing the charge given by Bro. Avery, 
yes the Founder’s would have been 
proud of Pi Omega this day 

Bro. Ronald Thompson (center) poses with Bro. James Avery, Pi Omega Basileus, Bro D. Danard Smith  &        
Previous Pi Omega Man of the Year Awardees 
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Pi Omega Sets the Pace with Social Action Initiatives 

September 30, 2007 Pi Omega Chapter of 
Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. joined hun-
dreds of Marylanders in the Great Strides 
for Prostate Cancer Walk The 5K run and 
one mile walk started at 8 a.m. with ap-
proximately 800 participants and 80,000 
people committed to donate. The goal was 
to raise money for prostate cancer research, 
increase awareness, and screen for early for 
signs or symptoms of cancer. According to 

the American Cancer Society, prostate 
cancer is least common among Asian 
men and most common among black 
men. "As conscientious, uplifting men we 
gathered to show our commitment and 
share in support of finding a cure", said 
Satchel Doyle, member of Omega Psi 
Phi Fraternity, Inc. The Men of Omega 
gathered for refreshments at the conclu-
sion of the event. 

Pi Omega Sponsors Susan G, Koman Race for the Cure 

Pi Omega takes "Great Strides" for Prostate Cancer 

Pi Omega Supports Habitat for Humanity 

BALTIMORE, MD - October 27, 2007, the 
Social Action Committee of Pi Omega chap-
ter conducted a community service project 
with Sandtown Habitat for Humanity. Broth-
ers participated in projects involving demoli-
tion, framework, mortar, landscaping and 
neighborhood clean up. The value of this 
project was felt immediately, as brothers 
worked side-by-side with the future home-
owners. "Our achievements today have raised 
the expectations for future work with Sand-
town", said Brother David Patterson, Pi 

Omega Social Action Chairman. This was the 
second time in two years Pi Omega worked 
with Sandtown Habitat. "The staff was very 
excited to see us back again with a large group 
of 23 male volunteers, added Brian Hender-
son, member of Pi Omega Chapter. Sandtown 
Habitat for Humanity is headquarted just 
blocks away from our Pi Omega Fraternity 
Center. Brain also stated that" It is safe to say, 
Pi Omega has developed an unofficial partner-
ship and will continue to support Sandtown 
Habitat". 

BALTIMORE, MD- 14 October 2007, The 
Brothers from Pi Omega Chapter, Omega Psi 
Phi Fraternity Incorporated braved early 
morning freezing 40-degree weather and 
slight rain to support the Susan G. Komen 
"Race for the Cure". The brothers tackled a 
variety of tasks that ranging from light rail 
station information booths to kiosks to assist-
ing with parking and various other race re-
lated tasks.  

"This event always humbles me, seeing the 
survivors and supporters bridging the gap still 
fighting for a cure", said, Brother David Patter-
son, Pi Omega Social Action Chairman. 
Brothers arrived at Sam and remained on duty 
until the final person crossed the finish line. 
The race manager, Elaine Johnson highly 
praised our willingness to do the "not so like-
able tasks and personally asked that we 
come back next year. 

The establishment of this race came from 
Nancy G. Brinker who promised her dying 
sister, Susan G. Komen, that she would do 
everything in her power to end breast cancer 
forever. In 1982, that promise became Susan G. 
Komen for the Cure and launched the global 
breast cancer movement. 

The Brothers of Pi Omega chapter will con-
tinue to support the race for the cure annu-
ally in anticipation of a cure in the near future. 
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  Mu Nu’s 2007 ADA Walk 
October 26, 2007 Mu Nu rallied 
along with several area Chapters 
from the 2nd and 3rd Districts to 
continue support for the essential 
fundraising efforts and support 
of the American Diabetes Asso-
ciation (ADA) diabetes aware-
ness and research.  Social Action 
Chairman, Bro. Stacey Herring 
(Mu Nu, 2007, Montgomery 
County, MD), lead this year’s 
event planning for the annual 
ADA Walk held in Washington, 
D.C.   
This year’s walk started off as a 
cool and rainy morning, but the 
Brothers’ enthusiasm was not 

dampened.  The day later 
provided a sunny and mild 
afternoon, wherein the Broth-

ers completed the walk in high 
spirits.  The Brothers gathered 
at a local D.C. restaurant loca-

tion to break bread and frat-
ernize, then parted company 
with full stomachs and full 
hearts, as well as renewed 
friendships and renewed 
commitments for a 2008 
event return. 
Representing Mu Nu at the 
walk were Bros. Bobby Jew-
ett (Nu Beta, 1980, Marshall 
University), Troy Priest 
(Theta Epsilon, 1987, Brown 
University), Troy Manigault 
(Mu Nu, 1994), Anthony 
Proctor (Mu Nu, 2002), Jay 
Colbert (Mu Nu, 2007) and 
Herring. 

Mu Nu’s 2007 Achievement Week Observance 
Mu Nu Chapter, Montgomery 
County, Maryland hosted its 
2007 Achievement Week Obser-
vance awards and dinner pro-
gram on November 14, 2007, at 
the East County Community 
Center in Silver Spring, Mary-
land, with some 150 family, 
friends, and supporters of the 
annual scholarship program in 
attendance.  The Achievement 
Week Chairman, Bro. Samuel 
Spann III (Zeta Zeta, 1979, Uni-
versity of South Carolina), or-
ganized yet another successful 
event, which featured 30 student 
awardees from 18 area high 
schools.   

This year’s featured speaker was 
Bro. Congressman James E. 
Clyburn, U.S. House of Repre-
sentatives (Xi Psi, South Caro-
lina State University) who 
shared words of wisdom, praise 
for the students and their parents, 
and some fitting anecdotes and 
reflections.  The Business Person 

of the Year honoree was Bro. 
Marvin Dickerson (Lambda 
Zeta, 1986, University of Vir-
ginia), who was recognized 
for his leadership and philan-
thropy as the president and 
CEO of Dickerson Technolo-
gies.  The Citizen of the Year 
honoree was career educator 
Dr. Judy Docca, Board or 
Education, Montgomery 
County Public Schools.  The 

program’s attendee list in-
cluded county principals, ad-
ministrators, and college and 
career coordinators who came 
out to honor the students and 
support the program.  Also in 
attendance were special 
guests, Bros. Kenneth Rodgers 
(Rho Mu, 1983, University of 
Arkansas-Monticello), DKRS 
– 2nd District, Mu Nu’s own, 
Milton D. Harrison (Nu Psi, 

1975, Virginia State Univer-
sity), ADKRS – 2nd District, 
as well as Teddy Taylor 
(Gamma Pi, 1990, Prince 
Georges County, Maryland), 
Basileus, and other supportive 
area Brothers. 

 

The Chapter’s 2007 achieve-
ment awards included:  
Omega Man of the Year – 
Bobby Juett (Nu Beta, 1980, 
Marshall University); Foun-
der’s Award (posthumously) – 
Bro. Richard H. Johnson Jr. 
(Etta Gamma, 1957, Central 
State University); the May-
nard James Community Ser-
vice Award – Bro. Elihu El 
(Beta Delta, 1992, University 
of Central Arkansas); and the 
Superior Service Award – Bro. 
Spann.  The program con-
cluded with the traditional 
singing of “Lift Every Voice 
and Sing,” followed by the 
“Omega Hymn.” 

Bro. Clyburn, U.S. Congressman, posses for photo with student awardees. 

Brothers of  the 2nd & 3rd District Participate in the ADA Walk in Washington D.C. 

2007 Que Kids Xmas Party: A Mu Nu Tradition 
December 18, 2007, Mu Nu Chapter 
hosted this year’s QUE Kids Christmas 
Party at the Olney, Maryland Housing 
Opportunities Commission facility.  So-
cial Action Chairman, Bro. Stacey Her-
ring (Mu Nu, 2007, Montgomery County, 
MD) organized this year’s event where 

12 children eagerly participated.  Continu-
ing in an annual tradition dating back to 
1983, the Brothers provided the youth with 
an uplifting event that included pizza, cake 
and ice cream, holiday music, an art con-
test, spirited and entertaining discussions, 
as well as goodie bags and special wish-list 

gifts for each of the children.  In the end, the 
event was yet another grand success and as 
rewarding for the Brothers as for the chil-
dren.  Mu Nu’s tradition of community 
involvement continues to be as strong as 
ever, as they ready themselves for Christ-
mas 2008. 
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Mu Nu Chapter’s “Most Wanted” Get Life In Omega 
Mu Nu Chapter, Montgomery County, 
Maryland initiated four new Brothers on 
April 27th. In concert with Gamma Pi, 
Prince Georges County, Maryland, who 
also initiated several new Brothers.  Bro. 
Marvin Dillard (Phi Delta, 1979, Virginia 
Commonwealth University), DR – 2nd 
District, presided over a well-organized 
and enthusiastic ceremony.  Bros. Bobby 
Jewett (Nu Beta, 1980, Marshall Univer-
sity), BAS – Mu Nu and Gregory Boykin 
(Mu Nu, 1987), Membership Selection 
Chairman, and the Brothers of Mu Nu 
joined with Bro. Teddy Taylor (Gamma Pi, 
1990), BAS – Gamma Pi, and the Brothers 
of Gamma Pi to initiate new members 
through their respective chapters at the 
Ross Boddy Community Center (RBCC) 
in Olney, Maryland.  Mu Nu’s “Most 
Wanted” comprises neophytes Sean Bland, 
Jay Colbert, Stacey Herring and Derrick 
Neal. 

Bro. Bland is a 2005 Morehouse College 
graduate with a B.A. in History.  He is a 
former Rudolph W. Snowden Memorial 
Scholarship recipient of Mu Nu and a 
teacher who recently taught History at 
Parkland Magnet Middle School in Rock-
ville, Maryland.  Bro. Bland is pursuing a 
degree in Advanced Studies at Columbia 
University and he was selected for a teach-

ing opportunity in England.  He is the son 
of Bro. Roycee “Skip” Bland Jr. (Mu Nu, 
1982) and the grandson of Bro. Roycee 
Bland Sr. (Nu Psi, 1948, Virginia State 
University). 

Bro. Jay Colbert is a 2004 Howard Univer-
sity graduate with a B.A. in Criminal Jus-
tice and an M.A. in Social Work in 2007.  
He is a therapist with Foster Care Children 
in Hyattsville, MD and is pursuing a pro-
fessional certification in social work. 
 
Bro. Stacey Herring is a 1995 Morris 
Brown College graduate with a B.S. in 
Computer Science and a 1997 Georgia 
Institute of Technology graduate with a 

B.S. in Computer Engineering.  He is a 
Senior Computer Scientist with Science 
Applications International Corporation 
(SAIC) in Columbia, Maryland.  He is also 
a loving husband and adoring father of two 
beautiful girls. 
 
Bro. Derrick Neal is a 1996 Delaware 
State University graduate with a B.A. in 
Business Administration.  He is a PepsiCo 
distributor for Suburban Maryland and 
Northern Virginia, as well as an Accenture 
Ltd. (ACN) business owner.  He is the son 
of Bro. B. Eugene Neal (Pi, 1967, Morgan 
State University) and the brother of An-
thony Neal (Mu Nu, 2005).  He is also a 
2007 newlywed married to the former 
Shay Bethea (Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, 
Inc.). 

Thanks go out to Bros. Dillard, Kenneth 
Rodgers (Rho Mu, 1983, University of 
Arkansas-Monticello), DKRS – 2nd Dis-
trict, and Milton Harrison (Nu Psi, 1975, 
Virginia State University), AKRS – 2nd 
District, for their leadership and participa-
tion at the ceremony.  Additionally, special 
thanks go out to Bro. Wilbert Givens 
(Kappa Psi, 1981, Washington, D.C.), 
RBCC Director, for coordinating the ac-
cess to RBCC for the occasion. 

l-r - Neophyte Bros. Sean Bland, Jay Colbert, Stacey 
Herring and Derrick Neal at the gravesite of the Hon. 

Bro. Frank Coleman  

Mu Nu Chapter’s “Most Wanted” Sets Sights on Community Service  
Mu Nu Chapter’s “Most Wanted” – Bros. 
Sean Bland, Jay Colbert, Stacey Herring 
and Derrick Neal – spent the spring and 
summer months participating in a number 
of community service projects as candi-
dates, and later as Brothers.  Their efforts 
as candidates were carried out under the 
direction and leadership of Bros. Gregory 
Boykin (Mu Nu, 1987), Membership Se-
lection Process (MSP) Chairman, and Wal-
ter Neighbors (Mu Nu, 2002), MSP Dean.  
Their candidate projects and subsequent 
efforts as new Brothers helped to expose 
them to, and reinforce their growth in, 
what are truly OMEGA’s commitment and 
love of our Cardinal Principles. 

As candidates, the Brothers visited a local 
men’s shelter in Rockville, MD, where 
they provided food and fellowship.  They 
spoke with the men and share stories in a 
way that provided both a humbling and 
uplifting opportunity for all involved.  
They were also encouraged to hear that the 

ideals of friendship and manhood were 
ever present among the men of the shelter. 

The candidates also went on to sponsor an 
educational project that hosted approxi-
mately 20 African-American students from 
Parkland Magnet Middle School in Rock-
ville, MD.  They worked with the youth in 
explaining the importance of having a 
life’s plan and a quality education, and 
they also shared many of their own life’s 
experiences to encourage the youth.  
Again, the candidates gained as much from 
the experience as the students themselves. 

Following their initiation into OMEGA, 
the neophytes wasted little time promoting 
our Cardinal Principles and promoting our 
mandates by leading two Social Action 
projects.  They organized an end-of-year 
function with the Police Athletic League 
(PAL) in Silver Spring, MD where they 
hosted a pizza party for 35 students at the 
Good Hope Community Center.            

The Brothers recognized the students for 
their academic successes during the school 
year, and they lead informative discussions 
on the importance of Internet safety, which 
were well received by the students and 
much supported by the PAL officers. 

And heading into the chapter’s summer 
hiatus, the neophytes also organized the 
annual Charles R. Drew Memorial Blood 
Drive, which again took place during the 
annual East County Community Day.  The 
fraternal bonding and Brothers’ presence at 
the community event was again a noted 
and welcomed feature, as the Brothers 
assisted Red Cross workers in the blood 
drive efforts and even set out some hops to 
the delight of the attendees. 

The future seems brighter and in good 
hands with the addition of some of our 
newest Brothers – Mu Nu’s “Most 
Wanted.” 
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Mu Nu Chapter, Montgomery County, Mary-
land again participated in the annual Ameri-
can Diabetes Association’s “Walk for Diabe-
tes” on November 4, 2006, in Washington, 
D.C.  The Social Action Chairman, Bro. 
Dante Mayo (Mu Nu, 2005, Montgomery 
County, MD), returned to lead the event plan-
ning this year and did his duty,…that is best.   

This year’s fund raising effort again ex-
ceeded the goal.  The goals for 2004 ($1200) 
and 2005 ($1500) were humble targets that 
the Chapter did very well with.  However, 

Mu Nu sought to raise $2500 in 2006 after 
raising just over $2000 in 2005.  While it 
was an ambitious goal, it was not impossi-
ble, and the Brothers of Mu Nu rallied 
behind the leadership and enthusiasm of 
Bro. Mayo.  In the end, the dogged deter-
mination of the Brothers lead to receipts 
totaling more than $3200 dollars in dona-
tions.  The year’s top fund raisers were 
Bro. Jerry Jones (Nu Psi, 1972, Virginia 
State University) with nearly $600, and the 
4-time, consecutive, “top dog” award go-

Mu Nu 2006 Achievement Week Observance  
Mu Nu Chapter, Montgomery County, Mary-
land hosted its 2006 Achievement Week 
Observance awards and dinner program on 
November 15, 2006, at the East County Com-
munity Center in Silver Spring, Maryland, 
with some 100 family, friends and supporters 
of the annual scholarship program in atten-
dance.  The Achievement Week Chairman, 
Bro. Samuel Spann III (Zeta Zeta, 1979, 
University of South Carolina), organized 
another successful event, which featured 26 
student awardees from 14 area high schools.   

This year’s featured speaker was Bro. Roy 
Priest (Eta Gamma, 1962, Central State Uni-
versity) who shared words of wisdom, praise 
for the students and their parents, and some 
fitting and humorous anecdotes and reflec-
tions.  The Business Person of the Year hon-
oree was Bro. Knowlton Atterbeary (Sigma, 
1967, Michigan State University), who was 

recognized for his leadership and philan-
thropy as the president and CEO of KRA 
Corporation, a professional and technical 
services firm.  The Citizen of the Year 
honoree was Councilwoman Valerie Irvin, 
who was recognized for her leadership and 
community activism.  The program’s at-
tendee list included Rep. Albert R. Wynn, 
U.S. House of Representatives who not 
only presented the students with commen-
dation letters, but he also offered encour-
aging remarks to the students and ac-
knowledged their academic excellence.  
Rep. Wynn also recognized the Men of 
Omega for their commitment to youth 
scholarship and community uplift.  Also in 
attendance were special guests Bro. Ken-
neth Rodgers (Rho Mu, 1983, University 
of Arkansas-Monticello), DKRS – 2nd 
District, and Mu Nu Chapter’s own, Bro. 
Milton D. Harrison (Nu Psi, 1975, Virginia 
State University), ADKRS – 2nd District. 

The program included the awarding of 
the Chapter’s 2006 achievement awards:  
Omega Man of the Year – Eddie C. 
Black (Xi Psi, 1977, South Carolina 
State University); Founder’s Award – 
Bro. George B. Thomas Sr. (Xi Psi, 
1950); the Maynard James Community 
Service Award – Bro. B. Eugene Neal 
(Pi, 1967, Morgan State University); and 
the Superior Service Award – Bro. Troy 
K. Manigault (Mu Nu, 1994, Montgom-
ery County, MD).  The program also 
included special acknowledgement and 
plaques from the outgoing Basileus, Bro. 
Black, to key Brothers in his administra-
tion during his 2-year term as Mu Nu’s 
leader.  The program concluded with the 
traditional singing of “Lift Every Voice 
and Sing,” followed by the “Omega 
Hymn.” 

 

ing to Bro. Troy Manigault (Mu Nu, 
1994) with more than $1200 for the 
cause. 
Representing Mu Nu at the walk were 
Bros. Eddie Black (Xi Psi, 1977, South 
Carolina State University), Bobby Jewett 
(Nu Beta, 1980, Marshall University), 
Skip Bland (Mu Nu, 1982), Greg Boykin 
(Mu Nu, 1987), Thomas Abernathy Jr. 
(Nu Nu, 1995, Willingboro, NJ), Anthony 
Proctor (Mu Nu, 2002), and Jones, Mani-
gault and Mayo. 

Mu Nu 2006 ADA Walk Social Action Project 

Bro. Leonard Haynes Receives National Appointment 
October 2007, the U.S. Secretary of Edu-
cation appointed Dr. Leonard Haynes III to 
the position of Executive Director of White 
House Initiatives on Historically Black 
Colleges and Universities (HBCUs).  Sec-
retary Margaret Spellings cited Bro. 
Haynes’ “vast experience in higher educa-
tion, coupled with the leadership he has 
demonstrated as Director of the Fund for 
the Improvement of Postsecondary Educa-
tion” where he served since June 2003. 

In his HBCU Executive Director position, 
Bro. Haynes will work with the presiden-
tial-appointed HBCU Board of Advisors 
and assist the Secretary of Education as the 
liaison between the executive branch and 
HBCUs, including working with some 32 
Federal agencies in support of Federal 
grants and contracts targeting HBCUs.  His 

distinguished career includes stints as 
the U.S. Department of Education’s 
Assistant Secretary for Postsecondary 
Education, the U.S. Information 
Agency’s Director of Academic Pro-
grams for the Bureau of Education and 
Cultural Affairs, Acting President of 
Grambling State University, Executive 
Vice President of Southern University, 
and faculty memberships at Howard 
University, University of Maryland, 
George Washington University, and 
Southern University. 

Bro. Haynes earned his bachelors from 
Southern University, masters from Car-
negie Mellon, and doctorate from The 
Ohio State University.  He is also the 
recipient of numerous honors and 
awards, including ten honorary degrees. Bro. Leonard Haynes III 



October 17, 2006, Mu Nu 
Chapter, Montgomery 
County, Maryland cele-
brated the 20th anniversary 
of the George B. Thomas 
Sr. Learning Academy, 
Inc. (GBTLA),  at the 
Marriott North Bethesda 
Hotel & Conference Cen-
ter in Bethesda, Maryland, 
with some 300 family, 
friends and supporters of 
the acclaimed assault on 
illiteracy program in atten-
dance.  The highly suc-
cessful and accomplished 
program was the vision of 
Mu Nu Chapter’s own 
Bro. George B. Thomas 
Sr., PhD. Ed (Xi Psi, 1950, 
South Carolina State Uni-
versity).   

Mu Nu Chapter founded a 
tutorial and mentoring 
program called the 
“Saturday School” in 1986 
out of a single room at the 
Housing Opportunities 
Commission (HOC) in 
Olney, Maryland.  It was 
established to help address 
the achievement gap that 
existed among African 
American students in the 
county compared to that of 
other county students.  
Through the enthusiasm 
and perseverance of Mu 

Nu Brothers, as well as key 
support from African 
American leaders in the 
community, the Saturday 
School program continued 
to grow over the past two 
decades.  The programs 
success led Mu Nu to incor-
porate the initiative as a 
non-profit organization un-
der the GBTLA name in 
recognition of, and high 
esteem for, Bro. Thomas’ 
vision and dedication. 

GBTLA’s 20 years of ser-
vice is without question a 
significant milestone when 
considering all of the prede-
cessor and successor tuto-
rial and mentoring pro-
grams that have tried and 
failed to take hold in the 
county – none lasted more 
than two years.  And yet, 
the humble beginnings of 
GBTLA can perhaps be best 
measured in terms of its 
contributions to the aca-
demic and social well being 
of the students it served and 
those it continues to serve, 
as well as to the parents of 
those students that it uplifts.  
What began in a single 
room of a small building in 
1986, with approximately 
20 volunteers and 20 stu-
dents, has since taken root 

and thrived where it now 
serves more than 3500 stu-
dents in grades 1 through 
12, from more than 130 area 
schools and centers estab-
lished at 12 county high 
schools.  GBTLA’s 2005 
program budget was just 
over $1.5M in grant money, 
which enabled parents to 
secure tutorial services dur-
ing the school year at an 
incredibly reasonable rate 
of just $15 per student.  
Each center also has its own 
dedicated Center Director 
and staff of volunteer tutors 
and professionals.  And 
further still, many of the 
former GBTLA students 
who are now in college or 
who have since graduated 
are now bridge builders 
providing their own time 
back to GBTLA as tutors 
and mentors to those who 
follow. 

GBTLA’s accolades are 
many and include recogni-
tion from the County’s 
Board of Education and the 
Superintendent of Schools, 
the County Executive, the 
Governor of Maryland, and 
even the White House.  
Notable attendees at the 
GBTLA 20th Anniversary 
Gala included the Superin-

tendent of Schools, the 
County Executive-elect, as 
well as Rep. Chris Van Hol-
len of the U.S. House of 
Representatives (Maryland).  
The program continues to 
be recognized for its suc-
cess in focusing on core 
academic subject areas with 
low tutor-to-student ratios 
and mentors that achieve 
results.  The free program is 
aligned with County cur-
riculum, includes all materi-
als, and even employs certi-
fied and experienced teach-
ers who have contributed to 
a 70 percent success rate for 
students who meet or ex-
ceed their math and reading 
levels upon finishing the 
program.  Bro. Thomas was 
quoted as saying in an Oc-
tober 2006 Gazette inter-
view (Gazette.com, October 
27th, by M.J. Brachfeld), “If 
we can plant that seed and 
nurture it through to frui-
tion, then we have achieved 
a mighty thing for human-
ity.”  GBTLA has indeed 
done that over the past 20 
years as it pursues the next 
20. 

Assault on Illiteracy Success: Mu Nu Celebrates GBTLA’s 20th Anniversary   
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Mu Nu Chapter poses at the GBTLA Anniversary Gala 
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Tau Pi holds its First Lifetime Achievement Awards 
October 14, 2007, Tau Pi Chapter, held 
its’ first “Lifetime Achievement Awards 
Banquet” in honor of 18 distinguished 
members to celebrate their legacy and 
tradition. All of the honorees were brothers 
who have been, long time members of the 
chapter and outstanding Community ser-
vants. These men have been a roll model, 
advisor, and confidant to the men of Tau Pi 
Chapter. They have led the chapter in its 
service to the Howard County Community 
by demonstrating that “Friendship is Es-
sential to the Soul”. Each of these men 
have attained or exceeded the age of 70 
and actively served the fraternity for up to 
67 years. These brothers are proud, hum-
ble, determined, dependable, honorable, 
and possess strong will and character. 
They lived through times of extreme ra-
cism; overcame obstacles, to earn under-
graduate, graduate, and post-graduate de-

grees and lead remarkable, productive 
and charitable lives. These 18 “Sage 
Brothers” have succeeded against all odds 

and made it possible for those of us who 
have followed them to have a better life … 
They are Tau Pi’s founders, heart, and soul! 

Gerald Q. Greenfield, 1940; Emerson C Walden, 1941; Daniel W.C. Brown, 1945; Carl Haggins, 1948; Osborne S. 
Payne, 1948; Owen S. McPherson, 1950; Charles L. Brown, 1951; Frank Fennell, Sr., 1951; James A. Marcellus, 
1952; Sam Love, 1956; Julius Chapman, 1957; Ramsey Alexander II, 1958; Oliver S. Jackson, 1960; Alonzo E. 
Franklin, 1962; Alwin W. Collins, 1971; John C. Rhames, 1976; Willie L. Partee 1978; A. Thomas Baity, 1983. 

Epsilon Chapter Host Domestic Violence Awareness Forum 
October 30, 2007. Brooklyn Borough Presi-
dent Marty Markowitz and Deputy Borough 
President Yvonne Graham host the 
"Domestic Violence Awareness Forum," 
sponsored by the Epsilon Chapter of Omega 
Psi Phi  Fraternity and the Brooklyn Alum-
nae Chapter of the Delta Sigma Theta   

Sorority. 
Distinguished guests include: Terrie M. 
Williams, author and mental health advo-
cate; Byron Hurt, gender violence preven-
tion educator and  filmmaker; Quentin Wal-

cott, Director of CONNECT Training In-
stitute, specializing in family violence; 
VOW: Voices of Women Organizing Pro-
ject, a collective of domestic abuse survi-
vors; Guy A. Fortt, actor, firefighter and 
domestic violence survivor; New York  
Assemblywoman Annette Robinson; and 
Charles F. Coleman, Jr., attorney and com-
munity activist. 
 
The gathering recognizes Domestic Vio-
lence Awareness Month, which evolved 
from the first Day of Unity observed in 

October 1981 by the National Coalition 
Against Domestic Violence. It is the 
goal of the event organizers to support 
battered men and women's advocates 
within 
their community who are working to 
end violence against them and their  
children. The Epsilon Chapter of Omega 
Psi Phi Fraternity and the Brooklyn 
Alumnae Chapter of Delta Sigma Theta 
will collectively address domestic vio-
lence in three phases: Awareness, Ac-
tion and Assessment. 

Brothers of Epsilon Chapter In Action pose with First Vice DR James Jordan 
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DIRTY DOG HAULING EXPANDS BY SELLING FIRST FRANCHISE IN LANCASTER, PA 

H a r r i s b u r g ,  P A —
November 30, 2007—Dirty 
Dog Hauling, a leading 
trash removal corporation 
based in Harrisburg, PA, is 
proud to announce the ex-
pansion of their brand by 
the sale of its first franchise, 
based in Lancaster, Penn-
sylvania.  Twin Brothers - 
Rick and Rob Althouse are 
the proud new pups of a 
Dirty Dog Hauling fran-
chise.   
 “We are extremely excited 
about awarding our first 
franchise,” said Leland 
Nelson, Co-founder and 
Managing Member of Dirty 
Dog Franchising Group.  
“The Althouse brothers 
have enthusiasm for our 
brand and Lancaster County 
will be well served.”  
Founded in 2005, the corpo-
ration specializes in remov-
ing trash and other un-
wanted materials from 
homes, businesses and con-

struction sites.  In addition to the 
Dirty Dog Hauling Lancaster 
site, the company plans to ex-
pand the brand with several fran-
chises across Pennsylvania and 
other states.  
"What an awesome opportunity 
to be the first franchisee for 
Dirty Dog Hauling,” says Rob 
Althouse, President, Twin Enter-
prise Associates LLC. “It's a real 
honor and thrill to be associated 
with such an inspiring, caring 
and insightful individual as 
Leland Nelson and The Dirty 
Dog Franchise Group. Together 
we will make Lancaster County 
Junk Free! I can only look for-
ward with great anticipation to 
where this company is going, the 
future looks real bright!"  
 
Joining the Dirty Dog Hauling 
company as a franchise partner 
has its benefits. An entrepreneur 
would instantly become a part of 
a company with brand recogni-
tion; be their own boss with 
unlimited earning potential; be-

come a part of the growing 
“junk removal” industry and 
most importantly, contribute 
to creating a “junk-free” recy-
cling community.   
Additionally, Dirty Dog Haul-
ing takes pride in being in-
volved in its community by 
sponsoring local charities and 
organizations.   

For more information on Dirty 
Dog Hauling, please visit 
DirtyDogHauling.com and for 
franchise opportunities visit 
www.franchiseadirtydog.com.  
For additional information 
please contact Leland Nelson 
at 717.232.4175 or Shaunée L. 
Wallace at 914.263.9741. 

left -Bro. Leland Nelson and far right- Bro. Gary Fallings -             
pose with their first franchise owners -Rob & Rick Athouse 

Pi Omega Participates in Baltimore Heart Walk 
October 27, 2007, Members of the Social 
Action committee of the Pi Omega chapter of 
the Omega Psi Phi fraternity, Inc., partici-
pated in the 2007 Baltimore Heart Walk.  The 
Heart Walk is an American Heart Associa-
tion (AHA) event that is focused on raising 
money for biomedical research, education 
and outreach programs in an effort to fight 
heart disease, stroke, and other cardiovascu-
lar diseases.  According to the AHA, these 
diseases are our Nation’s No. 1 killer, claim-
ing more than 900,000 American lives a year 
– more than the next four leading causes of 
death combined. 

Brothers attended the event in full rain gear 
ready to brave a very rainy morning in an 
effort to fight heart disease and stroke.  The 
walk took place  in downtown Baltimore.  It 
started from historic Federal Hill and pro-
ceeded along the promenade of the Inner 
Harbor.  While the morning started with a 
constant downpour of rain, the weather was 
kind to the team halfway through the walk.  
The rain stopped, allowing the team to have a 
pleasant return trip to Federal Hill.  The team 
has set a fundraising goal of at least $1000 to 
donate to the AHA.  The team is more than 

half way to reaching its goal as it is 
still collecting donations from spon-
sors.  Donations have been made from 
brothers of Omega, family members, 
friends, and co-workers.  The represen-
tative team, “The Charm City Ques”, 
was a team of 9, that consisted of 6 
brothers from Pi Omega, the wife of an 
Omega, and the two young sons of an 
Omega.  The Pi Omega Social Action 
committee would like to thanks the 
participants of this event as well as the 
sponsors that gave donations.  

Pi Omega Members participating in the Heart Walk 
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Bro John D. Skief - Omega Chapter   

John D. Skief, 59, an educator and political 
activist who labored all his adult life to 
promote self-reliance among African 
A m e r i c a n s ,  d i e d 
after an apparent heart attack at his West 
P h i l a d e l p h i a  h o m e . 
Mr. Skief was a promoter of the charter-
school movement in Pennsylvania and was 
founder of Harambee Institute of Science 
and Technology, one of the first charter 
schools to be approved in Philadelphia in 
1997.       Harambee, which today has about 
500 students, had its roots as an after-school 
program in 1974 in a storefront at 60th and 
Walnut Streets.  

Mr. Skief later introduced a full-day pro-
gram during a city teachers' strike. Mr. 
Skief had been introduced to the civil-rights 
struggle in the 1960s by his father, John D. 
Skief Sr., who had marched with Philadel-
phia NAACP 

leader Cecil B. Moore. He was involved in a 
12-year movement to elect the city's first 
black mayor beginning the year after his 
graduation 
from Cheyney University. He worked as a 
campaign organizer for Democrats Hardy 
Williams in 1971, Charles Bowser in 1975 
and W. Wilson Goode in 1983. It was 
Goode who finally achieved the goal. 
Goode, speaking yesterday in an interview, 
said Mr. Skief's educational achievements 
impressed him even more than his political 
activism. "He was a passionate advocate for 
education of young African American 
students," Goode said. " He went out of his 
way to make sure that kids got what they 
needed to succeed. "Mr. Skein continued to 
be active in mayoral politics until 1999, 
when he backed former state welfare 
secretary John White Jr. in an unsuccessful 
Democratic primary battle. White said yes-
terday that Mr. Skief was an expert at train-
ing election-day workers on how to get out 
the vote for a candidate. 

 But like Goode, White said of Mr. Skief: 
"His passion was education. "Mr. Skief 
went to West Philadelphia's John Bartram 
High School. At Cheyney University, from 
which he graduated in 1970, he was a re-
cord-setting high jumper and a member of 
Omega Psi Phi Fraternity.  

He began hiscareer as a history teacher 
at Benjamin Franklin High School and 
later taught at three other city high 
schools: Edison, West Philadelphia and 
University City. His interest in what his 
wife called "alternative" schools began 
with his growing conviction that "the 
public schools were not serving African 
Americans the way they should," she 
said. He had been working to add a 
high-school program at the Harambee 
school, which now serves students in 
kindergarten through eighth grade.  

His son Masai,26, who teaches math and 
science at the school, said Mr. Skief 
hoped to begin a program next fall in 
which high school students would work 
online at home from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
each day, then go into the school build-
ing from 3:30 to 6. Saturday classes 
were also planned." He said he'd hang 
up his gloves and retire when he gradu-
ated his first senior class out of high 
school," Masai Skief said. Besides his 
wife and son Masai, Mr. Skief is sur-
vived by three children: Terrell, 38; 
Kimberly, 35, and Kalima, 19. He had a 
son, Damani, who was shot to death in 
Philadelphia 10 years ago, his wife said.  

A sunny and mild December 1st Saturday 
marked the inaugural inter-county flag foot-
ball challenge between the home Brothers of 
“Mighty” Mu Nu, Montgomery County, 
Maryland, and the visiting Brothers of the 
“Super Chapter,” Gamma Pi, Prince Georges 
County.  The pre-game included light-hearted 
banter and reunions among the Brothers at 
Mu Nu’s home field at the Good Hope Com-
munity Center in Silver Spring.  The good 
spirits continued as Mu Nu’s own Bro. Mil-
ton D. Harrison (Nu Psi, 1975, Virginia State 
University), ADKRS – 2nd District, arrived to 
deliver the pre-game prayer.  Spirits were 
high and all expected an enjoyable time of 
fitness and fun, family and friends, and fel-
lowship. 
 
Mu Nu wore old gold and displayed consid-
erable talent as its offense rolled throughout 
the day and its defense stepped up mightily.  
Gamma Pi did its best to counter in their 
royal purple attire with occasional sparks of 
offensive prowess and defensive tenacity.  

Both teams fielded Brothers with obvious 
talents on both sides of the ball as demon-
strated by the many plays throughout the 
day.  Of particular note, Mu Nu mixed it 
up with passes and runs, and offensive and 
defensive power that included a 60-yard 
TD bomb from Mayo to Bro. Jay Colbert 
(Mu Nu, 2007), key interceptions by Bros. 
David Hill (Iota Chi, 1989) and Kurt 

Weems (Gamma Epsilon, 1983, Hampton 
University) that halted Gamma Pi drives 
deep into Mu Nu territory, and an intercep-
tion return for a TD by Noel Jamison (Mu 
Nu, 1992).  In the end, despite the occa-
sional hamstring issues and Father Time 
seemingly hazing many of the Brothers 
throughout the day, Mu Nu managed to 
compile the points necessary to walk away 
with the victory. 
 
It could be said that the fellowship of the 
game was a much the draw as the challenge/
game itself.  The Brothers and the family 
and friends in attendance were indeed 
treated to an event to be remembered.  The 
game ended with many smiles and hugs, 
followed by food and drinks enjoyed by all.  
And now, both Mu Nu and Gamma Pi are 
already making plans for the 2008 chal-
lenge.  The gauntlet has been cast.  The 
2008 challenge promises to just as enjoy-
able and memorable. 

2007 Football Challenge –  Mu Nu vs Gamma Pi  

Mu Nu & Gamma Pi Brothers playing the game 
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Bro. Richard “Dickey” Johnson – Omega Chapter 

Bro. Richard “Dicky” Johnson Jr. 
(Eta Gamma, 1957, Central State Uni-
versity) crossed into Omega Chapter on 
May 24, 2007.  He was born February 
18, 1939, in Washington, D.C., the son 
of Rev. Dr. Richard H. Sr. and Julia 
Taylor Johnson.  His earliest days as a 
son and baby brother to two older sisters 
were those surrounded by a strong fam-
ily in a home filled with Christian love.  
He was an important part of his commu-
nity as a contributing member of his 
father’s church, as well as family leader 
as demonstrated through his increased 
roles and responsibilities during his 
youth as he became the eldest son and a 
big brother to three younger brothers 
and a sister. 
 
Bro. Dicky’s education began in one-

room school in Saint Mary’s County, Mary-
land, and he later matriculated through the 
D.C. public schools system where he went on 
to graduate from McKinley Technical High 
School soon after desegregation of schools.  
While attending Central State University in 
Wilberforce, Ohio, Bro. Dicky pledged our 
beloved Fraternity, where his love of Omega 
and his service to the Fraternity and his fel-
low man were ever demonstrated through his 
many honorable works and his leadership 
rolls.  He positions included stints as the KRS 
(1979-82) and Basileus (1982-85) of Mu Nu 
Chapter, Montgomery County, Maryland; 
DKRS (1984-86), 1st Vice DR (1986-88) and 
DR (1988-90) for the 2nd District; as well as 
having served and chaired numerous commit-
tees at the chapter, district, and na-
tional levels.  In recognition of his many 
duties and contributions, Bro. Dicky had 
bestowed upon him such esteemed awards as 
the Omega Man of the Year, the Superior 
Service Award, and the Founders' Award for 
Mu Nu Chapter, and Omega Man of the Year 
and Superior Service Award recipient for the 
2nd District. 
 

Bro. Dicky’s professional career was also one 
of outstanding service as demonstrated by his 
32 years as a professional educator in the 
D.C. schools system.  His path as a teacher 
and administrator took him to several public 
and charter schools as a committed supporter 
of Omega’s Assault on Illiteracy program 
and initiatives.  He also contributed his time 

and devotion as both a coach and supporter 
of several Montgomery County, Maryland 
football and basketball sports teams.  For 
the past several years, even as his health 
declined, he continued to participate and 
support Mu Nu Chapter’s Assault on Illit-
eracy Program through the chapter’s lo-
cally-, state- and nationally-recognized 
George B. Thomas Sr. Learning Academy, 
Inc. (GBTLA) as an Assistant Center Di-
rector and program monitoring assistant at 
one of GBTLA’s 12 centers.   

 

Bro. Dicky’s passing was truly a memora-
ble and solemn occasion as the church was 
filled by many Omega Men, which in-
cluded among them many former and cur-
rent Grand Officers and DRs from several 
Districts.  He leaves to celebrate his life, 
his beloved wife, Rosalyn; two sons, Rich-
ard H. III and Malcolm; step-daughter, 
Marcy Turner (Christian); three sisters, 
Beverly Johnson, Florence “Betty” Ray 
(Richard), and Joan Askew (Dennis); three 
brothers, Rev. Dr. Bro. Charles A. II (Mu 
Nu, 1987, Montgomery County, MD) 
(Ann), J. Alexander (Sharon), and Edgar 
Amos Johnson (Cynthia); mother-in-law, 
Mabel Daniels; brother-in-law, James Sut-
ton (Pat); nine grandchildren; four godchil-
dren; a host of nieces, nephews, cousins 
and extended family and friends; and the 
Men of OMEGA.  Bro. Dicky was a stal-
wart member of OMEGA, and he will be 
deeply missed.   

Bro. LTC Ronald M. Holloway USAF(Ret) - Omega Chapter 

Brother Ronald M. Holloway, LTC (Ret. 
-USAF) passed away Sunday 
(January 20, 2008). Brother Holloway 

attended and graduated Norfolk State 
 in 1979. He and wife Rosalind had settled 
in Lanham, MD, where he had recently 

retired from the Air Force and was currently 
working as a Department Of       Defense 
C i v i l  S e r v i c e  E x e c u t i v e . 

Scenes from The Shirtsleeve Conference 
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Kappa Omega’s Achievement Week & Founder’s Day Observance 

November 17, 2007, Harrisburg, PA  Preced-
ing the Achievement Week Observance, the 
Brothers of Kappa Omega held a Founders 
Day Rededication Service, commemorating 
the Fraternity’s 96th anniversary.  Brother 
Burell Whitworth presided over the program’s 
coordination, focusing upon our Founding 
Fathers reflections of the Fraternity’s Cardinal 
Principles.  Brother John W. Maloney III, 
former 2nd District Representative, provided 
encouraging words and led the Brothers in 
attendance in a rededication oath. 

At the conclusion of the Founders Day Re-
dedication Service, the Brothers joined their 
wives, honored guests and significant others 
for the Achievement Week Dinner recognizing 
individuals who impacted the local commu-
nity, accomplished academic  excellence and 
merits virtue worthy of being called Omega 
Man of the Year.  In attendance were three 
widows: Henrietta Roach, widow of Brother 
Clyde W. Roach, Elizabeth Williams, widow 
of Brother Glenn Williams and Lela Brown, 
widow of Brother Gilbert Brown. 

This year’s theme: “Three Looks, One Focus: 
Family/Fraternity/Friendship…How can we as 
individuals make a difference in the Lives of 
Black People?”  Our keynote speaker, Brother 
James Jordan, 2nd District 1st Vice Representa-
tive presented a fitting analogy to this year’s 
theme.  With thoughtful reflections upon his 
own life, Brother Jordan identified individuals 
who made lasting impressions upon him…
many being Omega Men.  The indelible foot-
prints made by Omega Men have guided 
Brother Jordan’s life spiritually, academically 
and professionally.  Brother Jordan’s message 
spoke to the responsibility of Omega Men to 
instill the same impressions upon others.  
“You never know who’s observing you”. 

The Chapter recognized Brother Stephen L. 
Powell as the Entrepreneur of the Year.  
Brother Powell is the President and CEO of 
Powell Steel located in Lancaster, PA.  Powell 
Steel is a steel fabrication and erection com-
pany providing structural steel framework for 
regional and international construction needs.  
Brother Powell was inducted into the Entre-
preneur Hall of Fame and his company is the 
3rd Fastest Growing Company in Central Penn-
sylvania.  Brother Powell is a member of 
Kappa Omega Chapter. 

The Citizen of the Year was awarded to Dr. 
Donald W. Spigner.  Upon receiving his BA 
and MD degrees from the University of Cali-

fornia, Dr. Spigner served on the staff at Los 
Angeles County General Hospital.  As a 
member of the Public Health Peace Corp. in 
1967, Dr. Spigner practiced medicine in Ni-
geria.  In 1976, Dr. Spigner became the direc-
tor of the Hamilton Health Center serving the 
needs of those in Harrisburg, Pennsylvania. 
The following year he established the Com-
munity Medical Association which employs 
five physicians and staff.  Kappa Omega’s 
recognition focused upon Dr. Spigner’s com-
mitment and dedication to the South Central 
Pennsylvania Sickle Cell Council which he 
formed in 1994 and currently serves on the 
Board of Directors.  His efforts have greatly 
assisted in providing health services and 
public awareness of those suffering with 
Sickle Cell. 

The Student of the Year award was presented 
to Joshua Potts, a “Renaissance Man” whose 
academic excellence ranks him 1st in his class 
and his athletic prowess on the gridiron and 
track and field earned him state recognition. 

Kappa Omega Chapter chose to honor as this 
year’s recipient of the Omega Man of the 
Year Brother Arthur Dickinson.  Brother 
Dickinson is a licensed Profession Electrical 
Engineer, licensed Electrician, and K-12 
Teacher of Mathematics and Electrical Tech-
nology.  Brother Dickinson served 22 years 
in the United States Air Force and National 
Guard with tours in Thailand and the Persian 
Gulf.  Brother Dickinson was initiated into 
Omega Psi Phi Fraternity Inc., through Zeta 
Psi Chapter, Brooklyn, NY in 1965 later 
transferring to Nu Nu Chapter, Willingboro, 
NJ where he served as Keeper of Records 
and Seal for 6 years.  In 1999, he transferred 
to Kappa Omega chapter, was elected as Vice 
Basileus and is presently serving his fourth 

term as the Chapter’s Basileus.  Brother 
Dickinson is instrumental in the various 
successes realized by Kappa Omega.  
Under his leadership the Chapter’s sta-
bility and growth in social action and 
economic development continues to 
prosper.    

Often harrowed but sometimes missed 
in receiving much deserved accolades, 
special acknowledgements where pre-
sented to the following brothers: Lester, 
Gumby, King and Womack who have 
supported Fraternity initiatives; Broth-
ers: Love, Webster and Lumpkin for 
serving as Chairmen for Achievement 
Week, Talent Hunt Program and Schol-
arship Committee respectively and 
Brothers: Fry, Enoch, Kinnaird, Jeffer-
son, Jackson and Roach for the House 
and Manna Café operations. 

On Sunday, November 18, 2007, the 
Brothers of Kappa Omega Chapter wor-
shiped at Bethel African Methodist 
Episcopal Church.  Pastor Martin Odum 
and the members of Bethel AME 
Church extended a warm welcome to 
the Kappa Omega Brothers and their 
wives and guests.  Brother Dickinson 
read the history of Achievement Week, 
and achievement plaques were presented 
to the honorees by Brother George H. 
Love.  The Chapter’s Basileus, Brother 
Arthur Dickinson complimented the 
Achievement Week Chairman, Brother 
Dr. George H. Love and the Founders 
Day Rededication Service Chairman, 
Brother Burell Whitworth and their 
respective committee members for an-
other successful combined program. 

Kappa Omega Bros. share a moment with Kappa Omega Entrepreneur of the Year Stephen Powell 
(second from left) and First Vice DR James Jordan (second from right) 
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Nu Nu Chapter Achievement Week  Awards Banquet 

10 November 2007 Nu Nu Chapter 
of The Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, 
Incorporated held its Annual 
Achievement Week Awards Banquet 
at the Kove in Edgewater Park, NJ .  
Immediate Past Second District Rep-
resentative Brother Gregory Ackles 
was the Master of Ceremonies.  Af-
ter the welcome by Basileus Brother 
Mamon Bey and invocation by Im-
mediate Past Chaplain Brother 
Melvin Wells, Second District Corri-
dor IV Representative Brother David 
Linder led those in attendance in the 
singing of the Negro National An-
them, “Lift Ev’ry Voice and Sing.” 

A special dedication was made to 
one of Nu Nu’s Founders, Brother 
Arthur Frank Brown, where a sign 
was completed to be placed on the 
community center which was re-
named in his honor during the 2006 
Achievement Week Awards Ban-
quet.  After a delicious meal, Basil-
eus Emeritus and one of Nu Nu’s 
Founders Brother Melvin Thomas 
introduced the speaker, Nu Nu’s own 
and Past First District Representative 
Sylvester Wilkins.  After his motiva-
tional speech, certificates of achieve-
ment were awarded to Brothers 
Stephone Mickler, Lybrant Wright, 
John Piercy, and Carlton Rucker for 
outstanding support of Nu Nu’s Pro-
grams. 

Brother Colonel George Waters was 
awarded the Superior Service Award 
by Brother Lybrant Wright.  Brother 
Mark Myers was awarded the Citi-
zen of the Year Award by 28th Grand 
Basileus Brother James S. Avery.  
Brother Colonel Larry Boyd pre-
sented the Colonel Charles Young 
Award to Brother Captain Sean 
Hoggs.  Brothers Emmett Smith and 
Walter Neal Howard awarded the 

Omega Man of the Year Award to 
Brothers Alfred Dennis and Don-
ald Hampton.  The Basileus Award 
was given to Brother Carlos Henri-
quez. 

A special presentation to the Nu 
Nu Chapter by its three newest 
members, Brothers John Piercy, 
Sean Hoggs, and Carlton Rucker, 
where a painting of the Founders 
of this great organization by Leo 
Rucker (Brother of Brother 
Rucker) was given to the chapter.  
Afterward, a proclamation pre-
sented by Brother Alfred Dennis 
was given to Brother Melvin 
Wells, where he was named Chap-
lain Emeritus.  A raffle for a ladies 
gift basket designed by Mrs. 
Janeen Bey (Delta Sigma Theta 
and Wife of Basileus Brother Ma-
mon Bey) was won by Ms. Nata-
sha Majuki Bunch.  A raffle for a 
print of the Leo Rucker painting 
like the painting presented to the 
chapter was won by Brother La-
mont Brinson (Pi ’85). 

Remarks were then given by the 
28th Grand Basileus Brother James 
S. Avery, Second District Repre-
sentative Brother Marvin C. Dil-

lard, and Immediate Past 
Grand Keeper of Records and 
Seal Brother Terrell Parris.  
After the remarks, Brother 
Parris introduced and installed 
the 2008 Nu Nu Chapter Offi-
cers: 

Basileus         
Brother Mamon Bey 

Vice Basileus              
Brother David Linder 
Keeper of Records and Seal  
Brother Michael Brown 
Keeper of Finance 
Brother Carlos Henriquez 
Chaplain  
Brother Alfred Dennis 
After the installation cere-
mony, Basileus Brother Ma-
mon Bey gave remarks, with 
closing remarks given by Im-
mediate Past Second District 
Representative Brother Greg-
ory Ackles, and the benedic-
tion was given by Chaplain 
Brother Alfred Dennis.  The 
evening culminated in the 
Brothers singing our beloved 
hymn, “Omega Dear.”  It was 
a wonderful event, and a good 
time was had by all. 

Nu Nu Chapter Co- Omega Men of the Year 
l-r  Bro. Al Dennis & Bro. Donald Hampton 



Page 16 THE OMEGAN 

Pi Omega’s Neal Conway Receives ASCAP Award 
Brother Neal Conway has been on 
the music scene since the late 80’s. He 
has cranked out hits like Gypsy 
Woman (She’s Homeless-Gold Re-
cord), Makin’ Happy, Surprise-
Platinum Album (Crystal Waters), 
Scandal, Rejoicing (Ultra Nate’), Ton-
ite (Those Guys) and many others. 
Bro. Neal Conway was the man be-
hind a number of early Basement Boy 
Production hits!!! More recently, 
Brother Conway co-wrote a platinum 
selling hit for Rapper T.I. named 
“Why You Wanna”. Not only did Bro. 
Neal received a platinum album, but 
he also received an award for having 
one of the top ASCAP (American So-
ciety of Composers, Authors and Pub-
lishers) for 2007. 

Bro Neal has also toured with such 
artists as; Roy Ayers, Melba Moore, 

Vaughn Mason and many others He has 
also done a number of remixes for peo-
ple such as : Jill Scott, Steppenwolf, 
The Jacksons,  Musiq Soulchild, India 
Arie, Jaguar Wright and many others. 

Bro. Neal is currently writing and 
producing tracks for Grand hustle 
(T.I.s record label) and singer Mya’s 
upcoming album that is scheduled 
for re-release in March 2008. Bro. 
Neal is currently negotiations to his 
own music distribution company for 
his new project due to be released 
sometime in spring 2008. Bro. Neal 
also owns and runs an internet radio 
station (SoulPowerRadio) 
Bro. Neal Conway-10 Pi Omega 
2006 , came into our fold on April 
23, 2006 from the intake class 
named “11 Spawns of The Demon”. 
Between being a loving father to his 
3-year-old future Omega-Man, 
school, music career and fiancée,  
Contact Info: Neal Conway at (443) 
386-1293 or 
neal.conway@hotmail.com 

Gamma Pi Preparing to Start Countywide Speakers’ Bureau 

Blessed with an abundance of talent and 
achievement, Gamma Pi is going to take 
its knowledge and expertise out to the 
streets.  The chapter is starting a Speak-
ers’ Bureau that it is aiming to get up and 
running in 2008. The Bureau will provide 
Brothers a formal platform from which to 
give speeches and presentations in the 
greater Prince George’s Community. 

 

The Speakers’ Bureau is being organized 
by the Public Relations Committee. The 
formation was announced at the October 
chapter meeting and about 10 men in 
Gamma Pi chapter have already come 
forward and offered their services – es-
sentially, their sterling resumes. The 
chapter will not charge any fees for 
speeches and hopes the project will help 
build goodwill between the chapter and 
the broader community. 

 

With more than 160 dues-paying mem-
bers, Gamma Pi boasts members who 
cover a wide variety of professions and 
industries. Among the chapter’s member-
ship are lawyers, doctors, teachers and 
school administrators, officials from 
higher education (including one college 

president), as well as leaders from govern-
ment (including elected officials), military, 
business, clergy, real estate and finance cir-
cles. 

 

Several Gamma Pi Brothers are accom-
plished speakers who currently give talks and 
presentations publicly in a variety of venues, 
including out-of-state.  The decision to pro-
ceed with a chapter Speakers’ Bureau is in 
keeping with a call at the Philadelphia Lead-
ership Conference to brand more positive, 
community-focused activities that are being 
done individually by Brothers with the 
Omega Psi Phi label. 

 

The Speakers’ Bureau is also part of the 
chapter’s commitment to mentor and guide 
youth in the community, including young 
Black males.  So often, African American 
youth are misguided because of a lack of role 
models available to them.  If more young 
people are exposed to careers and professions 
through the Speakers’ Bureau, it is likely that 
more will make the decision to study harder 
and aim for college. 

 

To promote the Speakers’ Bureau, the 
chapter will work through the local 
schools, community organizations, sen-
iors groups and social groups to formally 
make available a roster of chapter mem-
bers who are willing to speak on topics of 
expertise.  

 

“I think this has the potential to build 
even greater synergy between Gamma Pi 
and the Prince George’s community. I 
know the Brothers are always happy for 
any opportunity to work with our young 
people, and the Speaker’s Bureau will 
certainly provide more opportunities to 
do that as well as share useful knowledge 
and information with the entire commu-
nity,” said Basileus Teddy Taylor. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Bro Neal Conway receives ASCAP Award 
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Gamma Pi chapter’s 34th  Annual 
Achievement Week proved to be one of 
the best in chapter history.  As the say-
ing goes, the chapter :”packed the 
house” for the “Brothers only” dinner 
held at Andrews Air Force Base on No-
vember 8 and for the public Achieve-
ment Week program held on November 
11 featuring keynote speaker and 
Brother Ernest Green, a member of the 
historic Little Rock Nine. 

Brother Green highlighted this year’s 
Achievement Week observance with a 
very moving and powerful recanting of 
the history that he and eight other col-
leagues made in September 1957 when 
they integrated Little Rock, Arkansas’ 
Central High School under armed 
troops.  “I was very proud. I wasn’t 
thinking about the global impact we 
were making. I was thinking about get-
ting my diploma and getting out on 
time.” 

A standing room only crowd at the 
Drew-Freeman Middle School gym in 
Suitland, Md. included several dignitar-
ies, among them U.S. Congressman 
Albert Wynn and Omega Psi Phi First 
Vice Grand Basileus Carl Blount. The 
audience hung on every word as Green 
connected the strands of yesterday’s 
history to the challenges of tomorrow’s 
generation. 

“It became clear to us that this was not a 
sprint – this was a long distance race,” 
said Brother Green, reminiscing on the 
events that brought together what be-
came the Little Rock Nine. “It makes 
you feel good to look back as a teenager 
and see that the idea that you had … 
wasn’t such a screwy idea at all.” He 
had a very important message directed 
at the young people in the audience, and 
that was to work outside their own com-
fort zones and to make contact with 
people outside of the ones they know in 
their home communities. 

Brother Green captured everyone’s at-
tention with stories about how he 
worked Saturdays with a tutor from the 
University of Arkansas Medical School 
on a difficult science subject, how the 
Little Rock nine members had strong 
support and guidance from their families 
during their ordeal, and how he looked 
up during his Central high graduation 
ceremony and saw a surprise guest sit-

ting with his family – Dr. Martin Luther 
King, Jr. 

Putting Achievement Week in perspective, 
Brother Green said, “Omega Psi Phi 
Achievement Week program is really 

about something we ought to do every 
week and not just this week.” 

Just a few days prior to Achievement 
Week, Brother Green was interviewed 
about his upcoming Gamma Pi speech on 
the “Joe Madison Show.” He told a na-
tional XM Satellite Radio audience that 
African American fraternities and sorori-
ties were as relevant as ever.  These or-
ganizations, he said, with Omega Psi Phi 
leading the way, maintained the same 
obligation s as their predecessor Greek 
brothers and sisters to improve opportuni-
ties for African Americans everywhere.  
He pointed out that in many respects, the 
mission of the Little Rock Nine was not 
unlike that of Omega Psi Phi’s founders, 
which was to make a difference and help 
people live life according to winning 
principles. 

To commemorate the historic occasion 
for Gamma Pi, Maryland Governor Mar-
tin O’Malley issued a citation. Brother 
Green came forward with his own special 
way of commemorating the event, pre-
senting Gamma Pi Basileus Teddy Taylor 
with a DVD copy of the documentary 
about his life story for possibly auction-
ing off to raise scholarship funds. During 
the program, the chapter awarded 
$20,000 in college scholarships to Prince 
George’s County students.  Gamma Pi 
also honored the chapter’s student essay 
contest winner. 

Several Gamma Pi chapter members were 
honored for their contributions: Brother 
Orlando McDowell (Omega Man of the 
Year), Brother Roland Byrd (Founder’s 
Award), Brother Marion Massey, Jr. 
(Superior Service Award) and Brother 
Deacon Demitri Kornegay, a high-
ranking police official in Montgomery 
County, Md., was presented a commu-
nitywide award as Religious Leader of 
the Year.  Several local citizens were also 
feted for service awards for Achievement 
Week. 

For the third consecutive year, the 
Achievement Week program was pre-
ceded by Gamma Pi’s “Brothers-Only” 
dinner at the officers’ Club on Andrews 
Air Force Base. Nearly 100 Brothers 
from Gamma Pi and neighboring chapters 
attended the dinner. An evening of food, 
fellowship and fun set the right tone for 
the chapter’s stride into the main event on 
November 10.  

Gamma Pi’s 34th Annual Achievement Week  

Bro. Ernest Green greets a former                                    
Little Rock Classmate before the event 

First Vice Grand Basileus Carl Blunt                            
addresses the audience  

Gamma Pi Omega Man of the Year                      
Orlando McDowell 



Page 18 THE OMEGAN 

LGG’s Bro. Phillip Edmonds wins District Superior Service Award 

Pittsburg, PA - On May 5, 2007, 
Brother Phillip T. Edmonds was present 
the 2nd District Superior Service Award. 
The award was presented at the 59th 2nd 
District Conference, hosted by Iota Phi 
Chapter in Pittsburg, PA. 

Bro. Edmonds is without a doubt one of 
the hardest working brothers in LGG. 
Initiated in Lambda Gamma Gamma in 
2002, Phillip is the young brother who 
arrived early and left late, truly having 
the best interest of the chapter at heart. 

Bro. Edmonds is a 1996 graduate of 
Virginia State University in Petersburg, 
VA.  He grew up in a military family in 
Washington Township, NJ. Phillip now 
resides in Waldorf, MD with his wife 
Lisa and his four children Lindell, 
Joshua, Briana and Madison. His father 
Brother Larry Edmonds pledged the 
Omega Psi Phi Fraternity at Omicron 
Nu in 1975. 

Phillip has worked tirelessly and humbly 
on most of the chapter’s committees. 
Brother Edmonds was appointed by the 

Basileus, as the LGG Coordinator for Chapter 
Operations, in which he most notably de-
signed, ordered, and distributed the new LGG 
Chapter T-Shirt.  He also served as the Assis-
tant Keeper of Records & Seal.  

In addition to Brother Edmonds other duties, 
he served as the Chairman for Achievement 
Week in 2007 and 2006 and the Assistant 
Chairman for Achievement Week in 2005. 
Phillip also served as the Assistant Committee 
Chairman for Project Uplift, a fund raising 
organization providing community services to 
include mentoring, scholarships and support 
for the needy.  

Phillip also served as the Assistant Committee 
Chairman for the LGG Graduate Mentorship 
at Epsilon Sigma (Bowie State University). As 
part of the mentorship committee to Epsilon 
Sigma, Phil was able to assist in ensuring that 
the undergraduate brothers attended and voted 
in the Shirtsleeve Conference, Undergraduate 
Summit and District Conference. Brother Ed-
monds also coordinated with the Basileus of 
Epsilon Sigma Chapter, to assist Epsilon 
Sigma and LGG in social action projects such 
as RICA (Regional Institute for Children and 
Adolescence), Adopt a Highway and We Feed 
Our People, in which they contributed 14 bags 
of clothes to our clothing drive. During the 
2005-2006 year Brother Edmonds was also the 
Marketing Sub-Committee Chairman for the 
Annual “Cruise with the Ques” Boatride and 
the Annual Mardi Gras Scholarship Fund-
raiser.   

Brother Edmonds founded the LGG Annual 
Fishing Trip a fellowshipping outing that the 
brotherhood enjoys very much. 

Additionally, Phillip served as a working 
member of the following committees: Kids 
Day at Six Flags, Chapter Cook-Out, DC 
Barbeque Battle, Security, and We Feed 
Our People. He also participated in elevat-
ing the chapter espirit de corps by actively 
supporting the LGG Chapter basketball 
team, and the chapter quarterly church ser-
vices.  

Brother Edmonds registered and attended 
both the 58th and 59th Second District Con-
ferences as a voting delegate. Phillip 
planned, supplied, and monitored the LGG 
chapter hospitality suite, attended all the 
plenary sessions and gave a stellar report to 
the chapter upon returning from the confer-
ences.   

Phillip registered and attended the 74th 
Grand Conclave, July 21-28, 2006, in Little 
Rock, Arkansas, as a voting delegate. He 
attended all the plenary sessions and gave 
input to the final report to LGG chapter 
upon returning from the conference. 

Brother Edmonds additionally serves his 
community through this church in which he 
is the chairman for the Share program. 
Through this program, he assists in provid-
ing groceries/supplies to elderly or less 
fortunate members/individuals in the church 
or community. 

Phillip has volunteered endless and untold 
hours throughout the years in support of 
LGG activities. His dedication to LGG and 
his commitment to the ideals the Omega Psi 
Phi Fraternity, Inc. is evidenced by his 
steadfast holding to the principles of man-
hood, scholarship, perseverance and uplift.  

Gamma Pi Host a Meet & Greet for Pilot Lampados Club MSP 
Lanham, MD - It was an experiment in 
helping to grow Omega that went very 
well. On Saturday, January 12, 2008 the 
brothers of Gamma Pi Chapter of 
Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. hosted 
men from the local community with 
potential interest in pursuing the Frater-
nity’s Membership Selection Program.  
In what amounted to an open house, the 
men demonstrating an interest in Omega 
brought along their spouses and children 
for the information session.  Gamma Pi 
Chapter was selected by the Second 
District to pilot the graduate level pro-
gram of the Lampados Club, which is 
being reintroduced after an 18-year ab-
sence. 

The purpose of the program was to give the 
aspirants and their families, particularly 
spouses, insight into Omega Psi Phi and its 
distinguished history, as well as insight into 
Gamma Pi chapter, which is celebrating its 
35th anniversary year.  Members of the chap-
ter’s leadership team, led by Basileus Teddy 
B. Taylor, Vice Basileus Maurice Calhoun and 
Keeper of Records and Seal Gordon Everett, 
used the opportunity to establish the chapter’s 
role and reputation in the Prince George’s 
County community.  Brothers also explained 
how the Fraternity at every level is guided by 
the Four Cardinal Principles, especially in 
developing and carrying out an aggressive 
social action agenda. 

Through a series of presentations, it be-
came abundantly clear to those gathered 
that Omega Psi Phi is not a club, but a 
commitment that seeks the membership of 
special men with a passion for service 
through brotherhood.  It also became clear 
that Gamma Pi chapter prides itself on 
executing what Basileus Taylor called a 
“robust’ social action agenda throughout 
the year, and that any new member, to 
fulfill Fraternity and chapter obligations, 
would have to be prepared to be an active 
and involved member within the chapter 
and in the community. 
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Bowie State University Advises Students to Dream Big & Work Hard 

“Go confidently in the direction of your 
dreams” is the famous line by Henry David 
Thoreau. “Live the life you have imag-
ined,” 

October 2, 2007, business majors at 
Bowie State University heard a very simi-
lar message from several speakers during 
the “Meet a Mentor Luncheon” to open the 
University’s annual “International Market-
ing and Entrepreneurship week.” The 
theme of the event was “Scholarship and 
Salesmanship: A Strategy for Success.” 

“Our raison d’etre is three fold,” said Bro. 
James T. Dixon, a business and marketing 
professor at the university. “To help stu-
dents identify business opportunities, to 
network with business representatives and 

to secure an internship or ‘shadowing 
experience ‘with a future employer.” 

An estimated 150 students were given the 
chance to connect with several alumni 
who had created successful businesses for 
themselves or who had prospered  from 
national and international corporations 
such as Walgreen’s, rite aid and Wal-
mart. 

Bro. Dr. Dorsey C. Miller, President, and 
CEO, D. C. Miller and Associates, Ft. 
Lauderdale, Florida, with a 35-year fed-
eral business career, encouraged students 
to never settle for anything less than their 
own hopes of accomplishment. “Don’t 
ever let anyone set bars for you,” he said. 
“You can do anything you can dream of 
doing.” 

Miller implored each student to begin pur-
suing their business careers now and after 
graduating with professionalism and class 
and to carry with them the belief that ex-
ceptional hard work and dedication will 
pay off. 

“Those who don’t strive for scholarship 
are handicapped against those who do,” he 
said. “Burn the midnight oil while you are 
in school.” In addition to working hard 
while in college, Miller endorsed a “strong 
sense of scholarship and salesmanship as 
part of the formula to succeed in the ex-
panding global world of business. He also 
advocated perseverance and dissatisfaction 
as ingredients that would spur students 
never to settle for anything less than what 
they hope to achieve personally and pro-
fessionally. “Businesses are the engine that 
drives the world.” he added. In order to 
compete in the business world, you must 
become a super salesman, not just a sales-
man. 

District 4 County Councilmember, Honor-
able Ingrid Turner also promoted a mes-
sage of confidence and achievement to the 
University students. “To the young adults 
here interested in having a career in busi-
ness, this is what it’s all about.” Turner 
stated.  “It is necessary that you network 
with the businessmen and businesswomen 
here who can provide you with guidance 
and support to help you develop the Men-
tor/Mentee relationship.  If you do this you 
will both have a wonderful experience.” 

Tau Pi Brothers pose with Bro. Dr. Dorsey Miller at the Meet a Mentor Luncheon 

Scenes from the Shirtsleeve Conference 
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Bro. Marvin C. Dillard 
30th District Representative 
284 Katherine Street 
Englewood, NJ  07631 
H:   201-567-9819 
HF: 201-567-8306 
C:   201-220-1897                                           
marvindillard@yahoo.com  
QUETTE: Robin 
 
Bro. Kenneth Rodgers 
District KRS 
1000 Donington Court 
Bowie, MD 20721 
H: 301-249-4821 
C: 202-439-8519   
O: 703-681-3188 
Kennyq3@verizon.net 
KRS2D@yahoo.com 
 
Bro. Christopher T. Curry 
District Chaplain 
10 Mary Ella Drive 
Newark, Delaware 19711 
H: 302-733-7666 
C: 215-512-1631 
DrCTCurry@aol.com 
QUETTE: Rosa 
 
 
OPEN 
Undergraduate Representative 
 
 
Bro. Ernest Cheatham 
District Marshall 
3968 Drosera Drive 
Hamilton TWP, NJ 08330 
H: 609-965-9335 
C: 609-517-4546 
Echeatham80@comcast.net 
 
 
 
Bro. Ron Moffitt 
Dir. Of Public Relations Emeritus 

OMEGA PSI PHI FRATERNITY, INC.       
SECOND DISTRICT CONFERENCE 

MARYLAND DELAWARE PENNSYLVANIA  NEW YORK NEW JERSEY 
 

2007-2008 EXECUTIVE COUNCIL 
Bro. James (Scrappy) Jordan 
1st Vice District Representative 
6505 Collamer Road 
East Syracuse, NY 13057  
O: 315-438-4426 
C: 315-575-1397 
Scrap4b86@yahoo.com  
 
 
 
Bro. Bertrand Harry 
District Counselor 
1019 N. 64th Street 
Philadelphia, PA 19151 
H: 856-979-3358 
O: 856-596-7778 x226 
bertrand.harry@libertymutual.com 
 
 
 
Bro. Gregory A. Ackles, Sr. 
Immediate Past District Representative 
P.O. Box 1284 
Burlington, NJ 08016 
C: 609-532-3971 
H: 609-387-4984  
F:  609-387-4985  
GregAckles@comcast.net 
 
 
OPEN 
Assistant DKF 
 
 
Bro. Chey Colter 
Undergraduate Representative 
51 N 3rd Street 
Philadelphia, PA 19106 
H: 993-943-4196 
C: 993-530-1890 
ccolter@cheney.edu 
 
 
 
INFORMATION MANAGEMENT  
Bro. Maurice Calhoun Co-Chairman 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bro. Terik Tidwell 
 2nd Vice District Representative 
10 Carpenter Rd. 
Piscataway, NJ 08854 
H: 732-248-8530 
C: 732-648-9073 
teriktidwell@hotmail.com 
 
 

Bro. James E. Hicks, Jr 
District KF 
11336 Drumsheugh Lane 
H: 301-808-3320 
O: 202-205-3603 
C: 301-641-9755 
monsterm5@aol.com 
 
 
 
Bro. Zanes E. Cypress, Jr. 
Dir. Of Public Relations 
3108 Auchentoroly Terrace 
Baltimore, MD 21217 
H: 410-728-3292 
C: 410-365-2186 
will_shoot@hotmail.com 
QUETTE: Donna 
 
 
OPEN 
Undergraduate Representative 
 
 
Bro. George T. Smith, Sr. 
District Photographer 
1233 East Barringer Street 
Philadelphia, PA 1911 
H: 215-548-1971 
F: 215-424-3517 
C: 267-973-8966 
NblQue@aol.com 
QUETTE: Arlis 
 
Bro. Milton D. Harrison 
Assistant DKRS 
21106 Camomile Court 
Germantown, MD 20876 
H: 301-5040269 
O: 301-803-1685 
C: 301-758-1386 
miltonharrison@aol.com 
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ACHIEVEMENT WEEK 
Bro. Michael Epps 
36 Irish Lane 
Galloway NJ 08205 
H: 609-748-4328 
C: 609-412-1208 
quesq@aol.com 
 
 
 
BUSINESS & ECONOMIC    
DEVELOPMENT 
Bro. Kenneth R. Jackson 
869 N 24th Street 
Philadelphia, PA 19130 
H: 215-769-4875 
O: 215-255-8564 
C: 215-870-0452 
Kjackson128@comcast.net 
 
LIFE MEMBERSHIP 
Bro. Ashley Turnbull 
P.O. Box 2791 
Fairlawn NJ 07410 
H: 973-523-4697 
O: 718-510-0538 
C: 973-207-4732 
F: 973-278-2951 
aturn@turn-info.com 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
Bro. Rodney L. Olden 
155 Rogers Drive 
New Rochelle, NY 10804 
H: 914-632-1941 
ROCKOLDEN@aol.com 
 
 
 
RECLAMATION 
Bro. Brian Monroe 
60 East 119th St 
New York NY 10035 
H: 973-645-3652 
O: 917-674-3795 
icon_group@yahoo.com 
 
RETENTION 
Bro. Kevin Woodhouse 
790 Concourse Village West #9M 
Bronx, NY 10451 
H: 718-538-1456 
O: 212-668-2870 x3626 
C:  
Nupsi75kew@yahoo.com 
 
REWARDS PROGRAM 
Bro. Claudie M. Shelton, Jr. 
104 Crosstimber Way 
Frederick, MD 21702 
H: 301-695-5450 
O: 301-619-4461 
C: 301-964-9763  
xipsi73_16@msn.com 

SOCIAL ACTION 
Bro. C. Wayne Hamer 
371 Shepard Avenue 
Englewood, NJ 07631 
H: 201-567-7692 
O: 212-236-4111 
HF: 201 567-1596 
OF:  212 236-7117 
whamer@exchange.ml.com 
 
ARTIFACTS & MEMORABILIA 
Bro. Mamon Bey 
201 Lawrence Ave. 
Cherry Hill, NJ 08002 
H: 856-317-1501 
C: 609-206-3253 
beyq@comcast.net 
 
 
 
CONSTITUTION & BY-LAWS 
Bro. Darren Fails 
90 Downing Street #24 
Brooklyn, NY 11238 
H: 718-622-7486 
O: 718-752-4579 
C: 917-562-3366 
nj2bk@aol.com 
 
 
NAACP & UNCF 
Bro. Donnie Sauls 
208 Schenectady Avenue 
Willingboro, NJ 08046-1913  
O: 609-726-0497 
C: 917-756-3770 
dsauls@yahoo.com 
 
 
POLITICAL ACTION 
Bro. William H. L. Oliver 
540 North Maple Avenue 
East Orange, NJ  07017 
H: 973-672-3069 
whloliver@aol.com 
 
 
SCHOLARSHIP 
Bro. Mark T. Myers 
27 Noland Lane 
Willingboro NJ 08046 
H: 609-835-0114 
O: 856-614-2658 
C: 609-865-0270 
myomy23@aol.com  
 
UNDERGRADUATE/ 
CHAPTER ADVISOR 
Bro. Donzell Tiller 
1513 Elson Rd 
Brookhaven PA 19015 
H: 610-876-2538 

RESOURCES & SERVICES 
Bro. Lawrence Smallwood, Jr 
649 West Carpenter Lane 
Philadelphia, PA 19119 
H: 215-849-2716 
O: 215-879-8209 
 wpvi-tv.advisoryboard@abc.com 
 
 
 
TALENT HUNT 
Bro. Carlton Lampkins 
133 Lauren Place 
Newark, DE 19702 
H: 302-283-0573 
O: 302-323-2705 
C: 302-545-8044 
olschq112303@comcast.net 
 
 
BUDGET & FINANCE 
Bro. Claudie M. Shelton, Jr. 
104 Crosstimber Way 
Frederick MD 21702 
H: 301-695-5450 
O: 301-619-4461 
C: 301-964-9763 
xipsi73_16@msn.com 
 
 
INFORMATION MANAGEMENT 
Bro. Angelo Riddick, Co-Chairman 
1210 T Street NW 
Washington, DC 20009 
H: 202-299-0498 
O: 202-685-2107 
C: 202-465-2811 
twin3xe82@prodigy.net 
 
SITE SELECTION 
Bro. C. Donald Bowser, Jr. 
1301 East 36th Street 
Baltimore, MD 21218 
H: 410-467-2856 
O: 202-283-6787 
donald.bowser@verizon.net 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
Bro. Robert Manning 
Co-Chairman 
1802 St. Georges Road 
Dresher, PA 19025 
H: 215-657-1274 
O: 215-684-5091 
F: 215-657-3976 
OF: 215-684-5507 
rmanning@phila.k12.pa.us 
Bro. Milton Harrison 
Co-Chairman 
21106 Camomile Court 
Germantown, MD 20876 
H: 301-5040269 
O: 301-803-1685 
C: 301-758-1386 



Page 22 THE OMEGAN 

Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. Post Office Box 1424
Pleasantville, New Jersey 08232

60th Annual Second District Conference
May 1-4, 2008 Atlantic City, NJ

February 1, 2008 

 

 

Friends of Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. 

 

Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. will host its 60th Second District Conference in Atlantic City, New Jersey from May 1-4, 2008 at 
the Sheraton Convention Center in Atlantic City.  Omega Psi Phi’s Second District comprises of five (5) states:  Delaware, 
Maryland, New York, New Jersey, and Pennsylvania with a combined membership of over 4,000 uplifting and influential men.  
Nationally, we boast a membership of over 500,000 members who are active in the political, business, and sports arenas.  Mem-
bers include Philanthropist Bill Cosby, Publisher of Black Enterprise Earl Graves, Scientist Charles R. Drew, World Champion/
Businessman Michael Jordan, and countless others who make positive impacts locally, regionally, and nationally.  We invite 
your organization or business to advertise with us in our conference publication as a way of broadening your exposure to our 
field of membership and those we influence. 

 

Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. was founded on November 17, 1911 through the efforts of four (4) men who thrived on the im-
portance of Friendship.  With Manhood, Scholarship, Perseverance, and Uplift as their guide, these men challenged all Men of 
Omega with the task of making their communities and ultimately the world a better place.  During the 60th Second District Con-
ference, this journey will continue with efforts directed toward continuing to improve the quality of life for humankind. 

 

Your advertisement contributions will enable Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. to continue to promote its community-based pro-
grams in all the states it serves within this region.  In addition, your organization will gain additional exposure to our resources. 

 

Enclosed is a Souvenir Journal advertisement rate sheet on which we are requesting you to select an appropriate advertisement 
level and submit by March 30, 2008.  If you have questions, please feel free to contact the Souvenir Journal Chairman, Norman 
G. King, Jr., at (609) 348-3398 or email at valking2@verizon.net. 

 

Your cooperation in this most worthwhile endeavor will be greatly appreciated. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Norman G. King, Jr.     Ernest Cheatham 

 

Norman G. King, Jr.     Ernest Cheatham 

Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc.    Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. 

60th Second District Conference    60th Second District Conference 

Souvenir Journal Chairman     District Marshal 
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IT IS YOUR DUTY TO PROTECT OMEGA AT ALL TIMES!!! 
 

The following men have been EXPELLED from the Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. and no longer have any rights or privileges     
afforded to the ‘Men Of Omega”. 

Allron Monsanto, Psi Iota 

 

The Brothers listed below are currently SUSPENDED from the Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. pending further investigation.                
(If you’re suspended, you’re the reason!!!) 

 

 
Larry Cowan     Travis Mayfield, Psi Epsilon    Kelvin Robinson, Chi Delta 
Melvin Hill, Chi Delta    Demetrius McDade     Andre Smith, Chi Delta 
Samuel Korpoi, Psi Epsilon    Edward Murray, Nu Nu    Jean Sylla, Chi Delta 
     Ezra Naughton, Rho Lambda Lambda   Eric Watson, Chi Delta 
 

 
These men should not be admitted into any formal fraternity meetings. Failure to adhere to these directives of the District Representa-
tive will result in the SUSPENSION of the Brother or Chapter who is in violation of the same. THIS IS SERIOUS BUSINESS!!! 

OMEGA WILL SURVIVE BECAUSE BROTHERS CARE!!!  

Bro. Edward High 
Corridor 1 Representative 
1507 Kingsgate Street 
Mitchellville, MD 20721 
H: 301-249-4621 
O: 202-418-8224 
C: 301-613-4621 
eddiehigh@verizon.net 

 
 

Bro. David Linder 
Corridor 4 Representative 
211 Colonial Road 
Edgewater Park, NJ  08010 
H:  609-387-0598 
O:  718-630-4742 
C:  609-284-1490 
Marineque1983@yahoo.com  
 
 

Bro. Jeffery K. Dumpson, Sr. 
Corridor 2 Representative 
306B Wyman Drive 
Salisbury, MD 21804 
H: 410-334-6425 
C: 410-603-0401  
jkd3opp@aol.com 
 
 
Bro. James Edmonds 
Corridor 5 Representative 
1483-5 E. Terrace Circle 
Teaneck, NY  07666 
 H:  201-833-0097 
 O:  201-833-8682 
 C:  917-952-1685 
que3e87@aol.com 
 
Bro. Earnest Blackshear 
Corridor 7 Representative 
1635 Birch Court 
State College, PA 16801 
H:   814-867-0548 
O:   814-865-3443 
C:   814-308-4542 
osiruspathos@msn.com 

Bro. Robert Manning 
Corridor 3 Representative 
1802 St. Georges Road 
Dresher, PA 19025 
H:    215-657-1274 
O:    215-684-5091 
F:     215-657-3976 
OF:  215-684-5507 
rmanning@phila.k12.pa.us 
 
Bro. Avon White 
Corridor 6 Representative 
P.O. Box 762 
Buffalo, NY 14207 
H:   716-837-8485 
C:   716-812-2520 
buffaloque@yahoo.com 

2007-2008 SECOND DISTRICT CORRIDOR REPRESENTATIVES 



Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. Post Office Box 1424
Pleasantville, New Jersey 08232

60th Annual Second District Conference
May 1-4, 2008 Atlantic City, NJ

Souvenir Journal 
Advertisement Rate Sheet 

 

Circle Selection 

Full Page  $150.00 (Chapters)   Back Cover  $500.00 

               $200.00 (Black and White)  Inside Front Cover $500.00 

    $375.00 (Color)    Inside Back Cover $400..00 
   

Half Page  $100.00     

Quarter Page  $  60.00     

Eighth Page  $  35.00 

Photo Processing Fee: $  15.00 Per Photo 

 

Name  __________________________________ 

Company __________________________________ 

Address __________________________________ 

City            ____________________________ _________         State_________    ZIP_________ 

Phone      ______________________________________    Email_________________________ 

 

All ad copies and payments must be received by March 30, 2008. 

No ad copy will be returned.  Camera-Ready copy requested. 

 

Make checks payable to:  60th Second District Conference 

Please return Advertisement Contribution Form, Camera-Ready Ad Copy, 

and Payment to: 

Norman G. King, Jr. 

60th Second District Conference 

P. O. Box 1424 

Pleasantville, NJ 08232 


